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August 20, 2019 

 

 

The Honorable Gary R. Herbert 

Attn.: Cherilyn Bradford 

Utah State Capitol Complex 

350 North State Street, Suite 200 

PO Box 142220 

Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-2220 

 

 

Dear Governor Herbert: 

 

The Jordan Valley Water Conservancy District has notified Salt Lake County of a 

vacancy due to the resignation of District’s Board of Trustee Stephen Owens.  His position 

represents Area 7 of the unincorporated Salt Lake County, and he resigned as of July 25, 

2019.   

 

Consistent with law, the Council has deliberated and has voted to submit the name of 

Barbara L. Townsend for your consideration.  Her resume is included, and she is willing and 

qualified to serve as a trustee. 

 

The Salt Lake County Council certifies, after reasonably diligent efforts to identify 

three nominees who are willing and qualified to serve as trustees, it was only able to submit 

one candidate:  Barbara L. Townsend.    

 

 Thank you for your consideration. 

 

  

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Richard Snelgrove 

 Chair, Salt Lake County Council 

 

 

 Encl. 

 

 

 


